WYCK RISSINGTON PARISH COUNCIL


ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE COUNCIL HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON
12th June 2017
Present: Members – Tim Simon (TS), James Ross (JR), Andrew Fifield (AF), Richard Wheeler (RW), Georgina Hampton (GH) Louise Fifield (Clerk), Councillor Nigel Moor, Councillor Mark Mackenzie- Charrington, and 1 member of the village. There were no apologies
Election of Chairman and Responsible Financial Officer

AF proposed TS as Chairman, JR seconded the proposal, AF proposed JR as Responsible Financial Officer and RW seconded the proposal. Both were carried unanimously.  AF thanked TS, JR and RW for all their hard work during what has been a challenging year.
TS thanked the members of the Council and the clerk for their efforts during the year.
Minutes of the AGM held on 20 June 2016.
The minutes of the meeting had previously been approved and signed., 
Financial Report (James Ross)
JR circulated a 2 page report detailing a comparison between the current and previous year.  The precept had remained the same, and the main increase in income was the grant received for the setting up of the Parish website. The expenses were very similar, a reduction on Green expenses due to a) the second cut not lifted and b) less spent on tree/pond maintenance.  There was a one-off expenditure incurred for the distribution of the Queens Jubilee medals.  There was an overall surplus of £1,097. The brought forward figure of £7,394 therefore resulted in a final figure of £8493 in the bank.
The accounts are now ready to go to the external auditor.  They have been internally audited by Andrew Ransom who pronounced them ‘all in order’.  Elizabeth Ransom has completed an evaluation of the governance of the Council, and risk and proper procedure have all been agreed.

TS thanked JR and also Andrew and Elizabeth Ransom for undertaking these reports.

A Parish Council meeting followed the AGM
Declarations of interest were received from James Ross and Andrew Fifield in connection with the Deeds of Easement over the Green 
Minutes of the last Parish Council meeting on 20th March 2017.

The minutes of the meeting were approved and signed.
Matters arising:

· Defibrillator update from AF
It had been agreed at the previous meeting that we should go ahead with the purchase, subject to the grant being awarded.  The Village Hall will contribute towards the balance subject to a) a cap of £500 and b) that they do not accept responsibility for looking after it.  AF has been in contact with Nicky Day in the CDC finance department, a site visit has been undertaken by S.W. Ambulance Services to agree the location and the resulting application form has been completed and endorsed by Mark Mackenzie-Charrington as required.  AF confirmed that the Ambulance Service will have the location of the defibrillator on their register, and how it is accessed.  Details of access to the defibrillator by the public will be discussed once the funding has been confirmed. Mark Mackenzie-Charrington reminded us that there will of course be an installation cost and therefore the final cost could be in the region of £2,000.  The total amount of grant would not exceed £500, leaving the Parish Council to meet the potential shortfall of £1,000.  It is not known yet how long it will take before it can be installed. The company providing it will provide training, and it was agreed that we will need 2 -3 people who will assume responsibility – AF volunteered to be one. GH felt that it may be someone who has regular cause to visit the Village Hall.  AF reminded us that one important safety element is that no electric shock is discharged if the casualty has not suffered a cardiac arrest.  Other maintenance issues are that batteries will eventually need to be replaced, likely to be after 5 years (at a cost of around £170) and that pads will have to be replaced after each use. However there is no maintenance charge. With regard to insurance, JR thinks we are probably covered, but will check with the insurance company.  TS thanked AF for his work on this.
· Successful registration of title to the Village Hall; This has now been achieved, much quicker than originally thought.  Thanks to RW for achieving this.
Management of the Green and Pond

· Gigaclear: The problem with SSE and installing the power cable to the cabinet has now been resolved and the work will begin. The other hitch has been crossing the junction of the A429 t the bottom of Stow Hill, but that too will be resolved and work on this will be on 3 consecutive Sundays starting this coming weekend. TS reported that Peter Pentecost from Gigaclear has confirmed that connection by September is a reasonable assumption. Richard Pye had mentioned to both GH and the clerk that people in Icomb have had problems.  TS will follow this up. He had been informed  that in order to keep a current BT email address for use via Gigaclear, we would have to retain a BT land line (which could always serve as a back up phone line and would be needed for anyone with alarm monitoring).  This would need to be a BT premium line where the current cost in addition to line rental is £1.60 pcm and would need arranging with BT before the switchover.
· Deeds of Easement for access across the Green: TS reported that the first application for a deed of easement has been made by a resident.  TS and RW had previously agreed that they would instruct lawyers to draw up a deed, at an estimated cost of £6-800.  Each deed will be slightly different – some will serve more than one property for example. The PC had offered to share the cost but the applicant preferred to instruct their lawyers to prepare the first draft at their own expense and then once received by RW, the PC lawyers, Kendall and Davies will review it. -   Once the first one is agreed, the following ones will be easier, and may not need a lawyer.

· Tree inspection: Agreed previously to be after a three year interval, this is now due.The initial quote (£450 +VAT) was revised to £400+ VAT, and the company has agreed to hold the revised price. AF felt it was good to have continuity but of course there may be further expense necessary following the survey. One of the red chestnuts near Jeffrey Brain’s house is looking a bit pale.  All the trees (25) that are on the plan will be included. RW mentioned the willow at the entrance to College Farm.  
· A tree has come down behind Pam’s Pond .  JR felt that we could leave this.  Ecologists like them to rot naturally and this is not a place where it would cause harm.
· Thames Water: The mains are due to be replaced, but there is nothing to report on this.

· Weed cutting: TS felt that the necessary removal of the docks is quite a big job.  If we spray them, a licence is needed.  AF said that companies that do this work will all have one.  Whilst the green looks lovely with the flowers that have seeded, there are also quantities of thistles, docks and nettles which increase every year. It was agreed to ask Ron from Meadows to quote for dealing with the weeds. RW also felt that the area between Hope Lodge and the Diamond Way should be done during the first cut (when it is lifted). This was not done until the second cut last year.

· Updating the Green Charter following Registration of the Green: This needs to be done as  a few things have changed.  TS will make a start and bring it to the next meeting.
· Verges: RW said that Robert Phipps had kindly cut the verges at about this time last year.  TS to ask him if he would repeat it.  GH suggested we give him a present in thanks..she will find out what he would like.

· Pond: Further removal of the bullrushes in September will take place.  JR suggested that Pam’s pond is also cleared and silt removed as it is a potential flood risk.  TS to find out whether Jack Smith will do this, or if we have to find someone else.
County Council News: Councillor Dr Nigel Moor
· Councillor Moor was congratulated on his recent re-election to the County Council.
· Local Highways: the surface dressing that we have asked for has been included in Councillor Moor’s budget, and is on the remedial list.  If TS would send photos and resumé previously prepared, to Vernon Smith and a copy to Bob Skillern, it would help. It is essential to look at the drainage as well as resurfacing. We will know nearer the time when the work will be completed.  Also included is the post and rail fencing either side of the bridge.  This is planned for later in the year.
· Lengthsman’s scheme: Our work has been scheduled for a couple of days around 11 September.  If TS would liaise with them over what is needed (culverts, ditches, strimming, sign cleaning) this also will help to achieve what we have asked for.

· There are 3 priorities: 
a) to change the composition of traffic on the Fosse.  It is not a trunk road – important to persuade Highways to dissuade HGVs from using it (local traffic notwithstanding)
b) to introduce a smart traffic system along the Fosse from Stow Hill, using the 4 sets of traffic lights to manage the flow

c) a new rail bridge in Moreton in the next 4 years, also a priority of our MP.  

AF asked about the forthcoming closure of the Fosse Way starting 19/06/17.  Why was it necessary to close the whole road?  Councillor Moor answered that it is partly because the plant used for resurfacing is so big, and also of course, a health and safety issue.
District Council News – report by Councillor Mark Mackenzie-Charrington

Achievements over the last year:
· Badham Pharmacy at Upper Rissington consent from CDC – now open
· Funding in place for a new nursery school building in Upper Rissington, expecting to open in September
· Funding made available for dog bins
· Funding of £1,400 for community leisure activities at Upper Rissington for young adults during the summer
· Brief skirmish with the idea of creating a unitary council with West Oxfordshire
· Cotswold Local Plan 2011-2031 passing through final consultation stages before submission to Central Government in a few weeks time.
· Establishment of ‘Publica’ – the newly formed company that will take forward the 20-20 Mission jointly with West Oxfordshire, Forest of Dean and Cheltenham – 388,000 population.  Shared services include back of house, Ubico Waste services, IT, public protection, building control, legal and property services.  Target savings of £41M over 10 years from inception in June 2014 with annual savings of C£5.9M from 2020.
· 637 Volunteer Gliding Squadron at RAF Little Rissington is now up and running, but happily for everyone without powered gliders or towed, but using a catapult system, so no noise!
· Free after 3 parking in all CDC car parks to continue until April 2018.
· Announcement of funding towards defibrillators - £500 each
· £750 towards WW1 ending celebrations or commemorations
· CDC Council tax frozen, as are parking charges and waste collection.
Mark also told us that Ubico are unhappy at the numbers of households who do not fold their cardboard – should be no more than I metre square folded flat.  The vehicles are not able to deal with large unfolded cardboard boxes that some people regularly leave out.

Planning
· Gilders Stable Block – The Grafters: An application has been submitted for a new stable block where the current hardstanding is located. TS had spoken to Richard Keeling (Bourton District Councillor) to say that we would not object, providing it was only for equestrian purposes.  It has now been granted with no equestrian limitation.   The only condition is that is should be only occupied by the owner.
Mark mentioned the earthworks in the adjacent field.  It appears to be used as a dumping ground.  He hoped that someone from the Council has been to look at it.  RW also expressed concern at the temporary travellers site further up the Fosse, on the Wyck Boundary, which also seems to be a dumping ground.  Mark reminded us that this was in Maugersbury parish, and also that the travellers licence is temporary.

· Ladybird Cottages: The original application was to demolish and rebuild 2 stone faced cottages in their place. This has now changed – the intention is to retain the orginal buildings, separate them and then stone clad them.  This will still represent an improvement from the current white pebble-dash.
Letters and Emails received by the Clerk:
· The Clerk reminded the meeting that there will be a sponsored walk/run  through the village on 9 July organised by the Rotary Club in aid of Greystones Farm.  The walkers and runners will be passing through Wyck from 10.15 am and there will be a refreshment table on the green.
Financial:

The following items of expenditure were approved: 

· GAPTC annual subscription:
£  31.00
· Insurance



£288.46
· Clerks honorarium


£  60.00
A.O.B 
· There has been a recent occurrence of a hot air balloon travelling extremely low over the village in order to land in Phipps field beside the Simon’s.  This was very frightening for both dogs and horses.  Colin Cook has subsequently applied for Wyck to be registered as a Sensitive Area, which should prevent it happening again.
Proposed Dates of Parish Council Meetings 
Monday 18 September 2017 at 6.00 pm

Monday 4 December 2017 at 6.00 pm
Monday 5 March 2018 at 6.00 pm


Annual General Meeting: date to be confirmed 

Louise Fifield, Clerk, Wyck Rissington Parish Council

Honeysuckle Cottage, 9 Wyck Rissington, Cheltenham, Gloucestershire, GL54 2PN

Tel 01451 821220 E-mail fifield9@btinternet.com

